
Garnett Community Foundation Board Minutes 
March 6, 2018 

 
The Garnett Community Foundation Board met on March 6, 2018 at 5:30 PM at the 
Garnett Recreation Center in Garnett, KS. President Charley Caron called the 
meeting to order. The following members were present: Charley Caron, Gary Teel, 
Erin Stevenson, Joe Johnson, and Helen Norman via phone conference. 
 
GCFB Minutes: 
Helen moved to approve the minutes from the previous month. The motion was 
seconded and passed.  
 
Financial Report: 
Ending Balance- $22,355.68 
 
Old Business: 

 Color Splat 
o Banners- $84 each for 2’x6’ banners. 
o Flyers- Flyers are free to print at the city office. Smaller banners will 

be made. Charley will continue to work on yard signs for the race 
route. 

o Powder- The powder will be ordered on the 9th of April to ensure that 
it arrives on time. 

o Advertisements- Facebook page has been created and Joe suggested 
the board run a post on the page that will be boosted for $58. The post 
will reach at least 5.3k. Helen made a motion to not exceed $60 in 
Facebook advertising. The motion was seconded and passed.  

o Sponsors- The sponsorship list and registration material has been 
confirmed and is in circulation. Sonic flyers will be posted by the 9th of 
March and again in April. 

o Registration- Live! 
 
New Business 

 Color Splat  
o Route- The route for the race has been finalized and will begin and 

end at the rock football field at the North Lake. There will be 3 
refreshment/powder stations along the route and a maximum of 2 
people per station. A golf cart will be available during the race for 
transporting runners and controlling traffic along the route. Tables 
from the Recreation Center conference room will be used.  

o Start/Finish- Registration and set-up will be at the foot of the 
Grandstand on the football field. The football field has been reserved 
for race day.  

o Refreshments- Charley will check with Phil about large Gatorade 
coolers for runners at each station with trash cans available. Water 



bottles and snacks (granola bars, fruit) will be available at the finish 
line. 

o Finishing medals- The board agreed unanimously to not provide 
finisher medals this year. 

o Giveaways- There are leftover GCFB koozies from the last Pub-2-Pub 
that have the GCFB logo printed on them. The board will decide at the 
next meeting if we need to order more. 

 Kart Club Request- Helen presented a request from the Kart Club for funds 
for a new flag stand. Gary moved to grant the request. The motion was 
seconded and passed.  

 
Gary moved to adjourn. The motion was seconded and passed. The next monthly 
meeting will be held on April 3, 2018 at 5:30 PM.  


